
U.S. Army Reserve 63d Readiness Division 

Environmental Documents for Review 

The U.S. Army Reserve (USAR) 63d Readiness Division (RD) announces the 
availability of the following Draft Environmental Assessment (EA) and Draft Finding of 
No Significant Impact (FNSI) for evaluating the potential environmental effects 
associated with the Proposed 60-Foot Access Easement (TX160) and construction of a 
roadway and related infrastructure within the easement for access into the City of 
Robstown’s Public Works Compound utilizing a 0.9790-acre tract of land located on a 
50.283-acre federally owned parcel. Please click on the link below to download the Draft 
EA and Draft FNSI. A 30-day public review and comment period of the Draft EA and 
Draft FNSI is required by the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969 (NEPA) (Title 
42 of the United States Code § 4321 et seq.), and the Council on Environmental Quality 
Regulations for Implementing the Procedural Provisions of the National Environmental 
Policy Act (Title 40 of the Code of Federal Regulations [CFR] Parts 1500–1508) and the 
U.S. Army’s regulation for implementing NEPA (32 CFR Part 651). The public review 
period will begin on February 19, 2023 and end on March 21, 2023. The 63d RD 
respectfully requests that comments on the Draft EA and Draft FNSI be mailed to USAR 
63d Readiness Division, ATTN: Mr. Morey U. Moore, Environmental Chief, 230 RT 
Jones Road, Mountain View, California 94043, or emailed to chart@coastalenv.com no 
later than March 21, 2023.  

 Draft EA and Draft FNSI of associated with the Proposed 60-Foot Access 
Easement (TX160) and construction of a roadway and related infrastructure within 
the easement for access into the City of Robstown’s Public Works Compound 
utilizing a 0.9790-acre tract of land located on a 50.283-acre federally owned 
parcel: 

www.cityofrobstown.com 


